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August 3, 2023 

 
Tracy Stone-Manning  
Director 
Bureau of Land Management  
1849 C St NW #5665  
Washington, DC 20240 
 
Dear Director Stone-Manning, 
  
We write regarding the Cadiz groundwater mining project and urge you to deny the company’s current 
request for a pipeline right-of-way. The Cadiz project threatens to drain the Mojave Desert of 16 billion 
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gallons of water annually, an unsustainable rate of extraction that would have disastrous impact on 
Tribal Nations, local communities, desert wildlife and nearby protected lands like Mojave Trails National 
Monument and Mojave National Preserve. 
  
In defense of scarce ecologically and culturally important water resources, the Biden administration 
correctly and successfully sought to invalidate pipeline rights-of-way issued to the company in the final 
weeks of the Trump administration. The Cadiz project has failed to materialize for decades because it 
would be a major ecological and environmental justice disaster, inflicting harm on Tribal nations and 
California communities that are already feeling the impacts of drought and climate change. The project 
would mine carcinogen-contaminated water and export this expensive water to communities while 
draining desert springs that are essential to the survival of desert wildlife and that tribal peoples in the 
California desert region hold sacred and depend on for their spiritual and cultural practices and way of 
life. The Cadiz project is opposed by the National Congress of American Indians, the Chemehuevi Indian 
Tribe, the Fort Mojave Indian Tribe, the Twentynine Palms Band of Mission Indians, the Tribal Alliance of 
Sovereign Indian Nations and a wide range of organizations. 
  
Californians need sources of drinking water that are safe and reliable. The water Cadiz purports to 
provide would be neither, and its extraction and export from the desert would cause significant harm to 
both nature and people. We thank the Biden administration for its past actions on Cadiz and urge you to 
deny the request for the pipeline right-of-way. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Neal Desai 
Senior Program Director, Pacific Region 
National Parks Conservation Association 
 
Maite Arce 
President & CEO 
Hispanic Access Foundation 
 
Moises Cisneros 
Associate Organizer, Our Wild America 
Campaign 
Sierra Club 
 
Brendan Wilce 
Conservation Program Coordinator 
California Native Plant Society 
 
Mason Voehl 
Executive Director 
Amargosa Conservancy 
 
Michael Gordon 
Director 
Mojave National Preserve Conservancy 
 
Maricela Rosales 
California Program Associate Director  
Conservation Lands Foundation 

T. Robert Przeklasa 
Executive Director 
Native American Land Conservancy 
 
Mike Young (he/him) 
Political & Organizing Director 
California Environmental Voters 
 
Alicia Pike 
President 
Desert Advocacy Media Network 
 
Pamela Flick 
California Program Director 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Laura Crane 
Director, California Climate Program 
The Nature Conservancy 
 
Kim Stringfellow 
Director 
The Mojave Project 
 
Steve Bardwell 
President 
Morongo Basin Conservation Association 
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Kelly Herbinson 
Cody Hanford 
Joint Executive Directors 
Mojave Desert Land Trust 
 
Hans Johnson 
President 
East Area Progressive Democrats 
 
Mike Murray 
Chair 
Coalition to Protect America's National Parks 
 
Linda Castro, J.D. 
Assistant Policy Director 
CalWild (fka California Wilderness Coalition) 
 
Kevin Emmerich 
Director 
Basin and Range Watch 
 
Jose Witt 
Mojave Desert Landscape Director 
The Wilderness Society 
 
Sam Easley 
Executive Director 
Transition Habitat Conservancy 
 
Ray Hiemstra 
Associate Director of Policy and Projects 
Orange County Coastkeeper 
Inland Empire Waterkeeper 
 
Damon Nagami 
Senior Attorney, Nature Program 
Director, Southern California Ecosystems 
Project 
Natural Resources Defense Council 
 
Sendy Hernández Orellana Barrows  
Conservation Program Manager 
Council of Mexican Federations in North 
America (COFEM)  
 
Colin Barrows 
Co-founder 
Cactus to Clouds Institute 
 
 
 

Edward L. LaRue, Jr., M.S.  
Chairperson, Ecosystems Advisory Committee  
Desert Tortoise Council 
 
Jazzari Taylor 
Policy Advocate - Advocate for Equity and the 
Outdoors 
Latino Outdoors 
 
Frazier Haney 
Executive Director 
The Wildlands Conservancy 
 
Abraham Basulto 
Co-Founder 
Saving Slow Poke  
 
Ileene Anderson 
Senior Scientist/California Deserts Director 
Center for Biological Diversity 
 
Jennifer Clary 
California Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Phoebe Seaton 
Co-Director and Attorney at Law 
Leadership Counsel for Justice and 
Accountability 
 
Nayamin Martinez, MPH 
Executive Director 
Central California Environmental Justice 
Network 
 
Tim Shields 
Founder & CEO 
HardShell Labs, Inc. 
 
Belén Bernal 
Executive Director 
Nature for All 
 
Michael Cohen 
Senior Associate 
Pacific Institute  
 
Eric Hamburg 
Stop Wonder Inn 
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Stuart Wood 
Executive Director 
Sustainable Claremont 
 
Raquel Mason 
Legislative Director 
California Environmental Justice Alliance 
 
Wendy Schneider 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Inyo 
 
Conner Everts 
Executive Director 
Southern California Watershed Alliance 
 
Andrea Leon-Grossmann  
Board Member 
Environmental Justice Coalition for Water 
(EJC4W)  
 
Esperanza Vielma  
Executive Director 
Environmental Justice Coalition for Water 
(EJC4W)  
 
Jack Eidt 
Co-Founder 
SCal350 Climate Action 
 
Alejandro Sobrera 
Hub Coordinator 
Sunrise OC 
 
Lydia Ponce 
Idle No More SoCal  
 


